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The Importance of School Attendance
Regular school attendance is vital for your child’s educational success.
The NSW Department of Education emphasises that students who
attend school consistently are more likely to achieve academic success,
build strong social skills, and develop a positive attitude towards
learning. Attendance plays a crucial role in shaping the future of our
students, and as a school community, we are committed to ensuring
that every child has the opportunity to succeed.

At a recent meeting with the Department on our attendance data, it was
identified that our school has too many unexplained absences. 

Reporting Absences Efficiently
Parents are obligated to inform the school of any absences as soon as
possible. The most efficient method to notify us is through School Bytes.
Using School Bytes, you can quickly and easily mark your child absent,
ensuring that our records are up-to-date and accurate. This tool helps us
manage attendance effectively and ensures that your child’s absence is
recorded correctly.

School Bytes also sends both parents and carers an email at 10.00am
each day if their child is away. This also gives families an opportunity to
send an absence reason. 

Thank you for your ongoing support and cooperation in fostering a
culture of consistent attendance. Together, we can ensure that every
child has the best opportunity to thrive and succeed.

Matthew Ackerman
Principal (rel)

Week 7
Monday 10 March

Sydney East swimming
Wednesday 12 March

NAPLAN 3/5 Writing
Stage 3 camp Parent info
session 5.00pm-5.30pm

Thursday 13 March
NAPLAN 3/5 Reading

Friday 14 March
NAPLAN 3/5 catch up

Week 8
Monday 17 March

NAPLAN 3/5 Language
Tuesday 18 March

NAPLAN 3/5 Numeracy
Wednesday 19 March

NAPLAN 3/5 Catch up
Week 9
Tuesday 25 March

Evacuation drill scheduled
Week 10
Tuesday 1 April

Author incursion
2026 School Tour 9.30am



NAPLAN 2025
Each year the National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy
(NAPLAN) is sat by students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9. Students will participate in
tests for writing, reading, conventions of language (spelling, grammar and
punctuation) and numeracy.
NAPLAN 2025 will take place from Wednesday 12 March to Monday 24 March.
NAPLAN is just one part of our school’s learning assessment program. The
tests assess literacy and numeracy skills your child is already learning at
school, so the best preparation is their everyday classroom learning. Our
school will also undertake activities to help students become familiar with the
types of questions and tools available in the online tests.
The public demonstration site https://www.nap.edu.au/online-
assessment/public-demonstration-site is available for you to see the format of
the online tests.
Further information about NAPLAN is available on the NESA website
https://www.nsw.gov.au/education-and-training/nesa/naplan and the NAP
website https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/for-parents-carers.
If you have any questions about NAPLAN, including questions about disability
adjustments for your child or about Ramadan and provisions for students,
please contact the school.

Stage 3 Canberra Camp
All parents and carers of students in Years 5 and 6 are invited to an
information session on Wednesday 12 March at 5.00pm to hear our plans for
the Stage 3 camp to Canberra this year. As this camp is part of our curriculum
and democracy learning, we want all students to be able to attend this camp
in June this year. Please come along and hear from our experienced teachers
and ask your questions. 

Dance group initiative
In 2025 our school is trialling a new dance group initiative run by a third party
provider. An expression of interest has been sent out over the past few weeks.
The Year 1 and 2 group is now full, however there are spaces in the Year 3 and
4 group. This expression of interest will be opened up to Stage 2 families.
These dance groups will be performing at assemblies, SPAF concert and other
school events throughout the year. 
If you have any questions about the group, please contact Ms Kapp through
the school email. 

https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://www.nsw.gov.au/education-and-training/nesa/naplan
https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/for-parents-carers


Swimming Success
Congratulations to all of our swimmers that
represented Brighton Le Sands at last weeks
Zone Swimming Carnival. Thanks to Mr Trompp
and Mrs Petrevski for their support of the event.
At this weeks assembly we acknowledged and
celebrated the success of all students, and in
particular the Junior and Senior girls relay
teams who won their events and will represent
our school at Sydney East on Monday.

 

Tracey McKinniery (presented
trophy in her honour) , Rosie,

Scarlett, Claire, Elisabetta

Sharyn Wood (presented trophy in her
honour), Amali, Hamaisa, Marvelyn,

Blayke

Tracey McKinniery, Scarlett - 12 years
girls champion 

Special mention - Scarlett for
qualifying for every event enrolled,

Marvelyn and Amali qualifying for 9
years girls 50 metres freestyle.



Stage 3 News

6D Assembly6D Assembly












